
LCBA Executive Committee Meeting 
February 12, 2019 
Bluebird Café 
 
Present: Renee, Art, Rikke, Rebecca, Ben Anda, Cathy, Cody, and Matt Haltzman 
 
Minute Approval for January Meeting; Motion to Approve by Art and second by Ben. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Consistent with next month.  We spent some funds on mock trial and those 
were the only funds outside of payroll and normal expenses.  Treasurer did obtain a debit card and is 
working with Lisa Ritter to establish a policy regarding the card.  Lisa will hold the card and will be 
the authorized user.  Lisa will make the payments so we are not giving the card number out to all bar 
members over time. 
 
ProBono Program – Ben reported that he is obtaining additional malpractice insurance bids.   
 
CLE – Rebecca reported for Kara Clark.  The Landlord Tenant CLE was widely attended by almost 
40 individuals.  Renee also reported that there are 3 upcoming CLE classes February 15 on 
Maintenance Changes, March 6 on Bad Faith Litigation and on April 17 regarding Financial 
Planning for Estate Planning and Compassion Fatigue on May 7. 
 
Young Lawyers – Ben announced that Law day will be May 1 and are working on securing speakers 
and a location.  They have been discussing the Rio as an option for the location.  Matt Haltzman will 
be taking over as president of the Young Lawyers and will take Ben’s place in attending these 
meetings.  They are working to get all their meetings scheduled and will try not to have holiday 
conflicts.   
 
YLD (State level group) and Local Government Counsel wants to do a happy hour on Term Day at 
the Tap & Handle – they want to discuss the benefits of government service.  There are concerns 
about Larimer County attendance after a full day of Term Day activities.  Ben will discuss concerns 
with the groups who want to plan the event. 
 
Women’s Bar – Elyse reported via email that they are planning their next social.  The date is likely in 
March but is not yet on the calendar. 
 
Access to Justice Report – Rebecca reported that the committee is planning family law resource day 
Friday, April 5, 2019.  They are using sign up Genius to get information for both presenting 
attorneys and participants.  They are adding a class to the schedule on information on CFI’s and 
PRE’s and the difference between them, how to request them, and why to request them.  They are 
also replacing Guardianship and Conservatorship with self representation in litigation by Judge 
Field.  Asking for attorney volunteers for the ask a lawyer sessions.  Additionally, all of the meetings 
for the next year (March 21, June 20, Sept 19, and December 19) are scheduled and will be on the 
calendar. 
 
Board of Governors – Jennifer Rice and Pete Dauster filled us in last meeting on what was 
happening.  There is no update at this time. 
 
New Business: 



Steven J. Roy Scholarship – Renee signed the paperwork to make sure this is fully endowed at this 
point.  They are working with timing to fund that and make sure we have enough funds available for 
scholarships this year. 
 
Spring Term day is coming up on March 1.  Chief Justice Coats and the CBA president are going to 
be presenters.  Renee wants ideas for what they could present on as a joint presentation.  Ben has an 
idea to tie the rural internet access in with video for remote oral arguments.  Renee still needs 
volunteers for a few tasks for Term Day.  Rebecca will help with linens.  Rikke and Anda will work 
on centerpieces for the lunch at Block One.  We also need a new secretary moving forward.  Renee 
takes note of volunteers and individuals we might approach. 
 
Board confirms no objections to the contracts she has signed on our behalf. 
 
Meeting concluded. 
 
Next Meeting:  


























